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DEAR FRIENDS,
This year Berkshire Community College (BCC) celebrates its 60th anniversary and in doing so we honor and 
celebrate our students, staff, faculty and supporters. 

On Monday, September 12, 1960 a formal opening was scheduled, inaugurating BCC as the first community 
college in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts. However, inclement weather, due to Hurricane Donna, delayed 
the opening. A few days later, BCC’s first president, Thomas O’Connell stated, “this college is being founded in a 
spirit of hope, and I refer you, ladies and gentleman, to our motto as an earnest of that spirit, ‘to travel hopefully is 
a better thing than to arrive’.” 

We have witnessed our students travelling hopefully, first through our doors and afterward, continuing their 
education at another institution or directly into the workforce. Over the past 60 years we have: graduated over 
13,300 students; awarded approximately three million dollars in scholarships; expanded our academic offerings so 
students have over 50 programs of study to choose from; and moved from our first location on 2nd Street to our 
current location on West Street. Our current campus includes updated classrooms and labs, a Learning Commons, 
hiking trails, a state of the art pool, the Gene Dellea Community Turf Field, the Paul E. Raverta Tennis Complex, 
and many more amenities—all for the purpose of supporting our students on their academic journey. 

COVID-19 may have disrupted education, but, like hurricane Donna, it will not stop us from providing a pathway 
for our students. The hope that they hold for their future, and for their families, inspires us every day. The 
hope that you have for them, and for transforming our community, is the reason we continue to help students 
overcome obstacles. 

As you read this year’s Impact Report, I hope it brings a smile to your face, as it did for me. Whether you 
contributed to a scholarship or supported an academic program, whether you gave one time or give frequently, 
one thing is for certain: your contribution is making a difference—now and into the next 60 years.

Warmly,

Ellen Kennedy, President

(from left) Kenneth Newberry, Viviane Komenda-Scherer ’22, Eleanore Velez ’05, Mark Brazeau ’21, 
Jen Larkin ’99, Monica Bliss ’21, President Ellen Kennedy, Laura Cabrera ’22

Front cover: Miracle Pimentel ’21, Mackenzie Bona ’20 and Cierra Thompson ’21
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LAUREN GOODMAN 
DEAN OF TEACHING AND LEARNING INNOVATION

The Center for Teaching and Learning Innovation (CTLI) 
supports BCC in integrating evidence-based teaching strategies 
that are proven to help close equity gaps for students. We 
know that college can be an intimidating place for students. 
When faculty design their courses to meet the needs of 
traditionally underserved students—for example, by clearly 
explaining expectations; ensuring that course materials are 
representative of a diversity of voices; and integrating students’ 
lived experiences—we are creating more inclusive learning 
environments for all students. 

I have been teaching for my entire professional life, and it’s an 
honor to now be working with our team in the CTLI to support 
faculty so that they feel equipped to meet ever-changing 
teaching, learning, and technology needs. Although the COVID-19 
pandemic has shuttled online teaching into the global spotlight, 
we maintain our core value that technology tools must always be 
secondary to, and in service of, fundamental teaching and learning 
goals. Whether a class is face-to-face, online, or hybrid, our faculty 
are dedicated to creating learning environments that not only 
welcome students, but also show students that they are actively 
and enthusiastically wanted at BCC. Our faculty demonstrate this 
through their dedication to designing flexible, rigorous, connected 
learning experiences to help all students achieve their goals.

Catheryn Chacon Ortega 
APPOINTED ALUMNI 
REPRESENTATIVE
Melissa Myers 
ELECTED ALUMNI REPRESENTATIVE



STUDENT ENROLLMENT

SCHOLARSHIPS

1,627
TOTAL STUDENTS

64%
FEMALE

36%
MALE

SYED MUSTAFA 
QUASEEM ’21
ENGINEERING 

“There are so many people in the world who 
are unable to receive education because they 
don’t have the money. In that situation, your 
donation helps us a lot and really is a life saver 
because without your donation we never 
perceive our goals, get degrees, better jobs and 
make this world a better place. It’s all because 
of you. Thank you so much for all the support!” 

$341,416
GIVEN AWAY IN SCHOLARSHIPS

170
SCHOLARSHIPS AWARDED  

FOR THE AY19-20

White, 68%

Unknown, 10%

Non-resident Alien, 0.4%
American Indian, 1%
Asian, 2%

Black, 9%

Hawaiian/Pacific Islander, 0.2%

Hispanic, 5%

Two or More Races, 4%



147
STUDENTS SERVED

10
CLASSES OFFERED

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT

OLLI SPEAKER SERIES 
OLLI plays an active role in strengthening our community 
by providing educational, cultural, social, and volunteer 
opportunities designed especially by and for people aged 50 
and older in the Berkshires. With over 1,400 members, it is  
the largest OLLI program in Massachusetts. 

Each year OLLI offers thoughtful public talks with leaders 
and experts in an array of disciplines. In partnership with the 
Mahaiwe Performing Arts Center and the Berkshire County 
branch of the NAACP, The Policing of Black People in Public 
Spaces: An Old Trend That Legislation Has The Power To Stop, by 
Roberta McCulloch-Dews, presented the historical framework 
surrounding the policing of black Americans in the United 
States; explored the role of bias; and highlighted how legislation 
can play a major part in addressing discriminatory behavior.

ADULT LEARNING PROGRAM 
Through a Massachusetts Adult and Community Learning 
Services (ACLS) Grant, the Adult Learning Program (ALP) 
at Berkshire Community College provides every non-native 
English speaker in the Berkshire County area with opportunities 
to develop the skills needed to qualify for further education, 
job training, and more satisfying employment. Students are 
encouraged to reach their full potential as family members, 
productive workers and citizens.

40 UNDER FORTY 
“Giving back to the community is something that is very important to 
me and my family, whether through our local charity or by accepting 
a position with Lenco, a very focused community business partner.”

—Michael DiCicco, Supply Chain/Operations Manager,  
Lenco Armored Vehicles; 40 Under Forty 2020 Award Recipient

$27,352
RAISED LAST YEAR

OLLI Board Members Ginny O’Leary and Will Singleton 
with OLLI guest speaker, Dick Alcombright in 2019

ESOL students in 2019



CAMPUS SUPPORT

EMERGENCY FUNDING 
“This semester has been a very difficult semester for 
me particularly because I have three young children 
at home. I was barely making enough money to meet 
my financial obligation before the lockdown. However, 
having my three young children at home coupled with 
the high demand of nursing schoolwork compounds 
my financial burden. This financial help will go a long 
way to give me the financial relief in the long run. 
Words cannot explain what this means to me. Thank 
you so much for being part of my success journey.” 

—Emergency Fund Recipient

$385,040
IN CARES ACT EMERGENCY  

FINANCIAL AID GRANTS DISTRIBUTED

$37,876
IN ADDITIONAL FOUNDATION EMERGENCY 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE RAISED

CAMPUS CUPBOARD 
During the fall semester, we saw significant increases in 
the number of visits to BCC’s free food nutrition resource 
center, the Campus Cupboard. In the spring semester, 
as the pandemic impacted our community, we quickly 
adapted to meet the needs of our students so that they 
could continue to have access to fresh and healthy foods.

$12,617
RAISED

289
VISITS

Massage Therapy Pinning 2019



DISABILITY RESOURCE 
CENTER 
The Disability Resource Center (DRC) provides 
accommodations and support services to 
students with disabilities and serves as a 
resource for faculty and staff to create learning 
environments that are usable, equitable, 
inclusive and welcoming.  

With the removal of barriers, and the right 
combination of support services, assistive 
technology and accommodations, students 
with disabilities will continue to achieve 
academic success at levels equal to or greater 
than their non-disabled peers.

228%
INCREASE IN ENROLLMENT  

IN THE PAST 20 YEARS

18%  
OF ALL CERTIFICATES AND DEGREES ARE 

EARNED BY STUDENTS WITH DISABILITIES 

MULTICULTURAL STUDENT SERVICES OFFICE  
The Multicultural Student Services Office (MSSO) provides 
leadership in creating a welcoming and engaging campus 
for students from ethnically and culturally diverse 
backgrounds so that they are able to thrive and achieve 
their full potential.

“Leading the MSSO, and being part of that, is where I have 
made the most connections. I find a little motivation in all 
of the people in my life, and the MSSO became my family 
of support who are there for me and push me to do better.”

—Liliana Atanacio ’18

MSSO students at Awards Night 2019

Disability Resource Center Coordinator, Pam Farron and Benjamin Testa ’17



FALL 2019 ENROLLMENT

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS

UNDERGRADUATE SCHOLARS 
CONFERENCE
The BCC Undergraduate Scholars Conference celebrates 
student work of exceptional merit. The conference features 
student presentations on original scholarly works that go 
above and beyond classroom assignments. Twenty two 
students participated in the fourth annual BCC Undergraduate 
Scholars Conference and six were invited to participate in the 
Massachusetts Undergraduate Research Conference.

EARLY CHILDHOOD 
EDUCATION (ECE)

“The ECE cohort model was a perfect fit because I was able 
to keep my full-time job and still earn my degree. Typically, 
you only take one class at a time—often on Thursday 
evenings, for about four hours an evening. With the cohort 
model, you’re with the same group of students and you 
really begin to build a family together, who support and 
push one another, and it makes going to college so much 
easier—knowing you’re all in this together.”

—Denise Foss ’20, Valedictorian

Madeline Zelazo ’20ECE Cohort in the new ECE Lab in 2019

Nursing, Health Sciences, & Allied Health

Business Administration & Careers

Computer Information Systems

Criminal Justice

Early Childhood Education

Engineering & Engineering Technology

Environmental Science

Fine Arts

Fire Science

Hospitality Administration

Human Services

Liberal Arts

Certificate Programs

Bridge to College, Non-Degree 16.1%
7.7%

20.6%
3.3%

0.6%
0.9%

2.9%
2.6%

3.8%
 2.9%

4.2%
3.2%

8.2%
22.9%
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PHYSICAL THERAPIST 
ASSISTANT 

“I feel that the program has given me a good 
base support of knowledge and critical thinking 
skills that will carry me through the profession. 
Things are always changing, and I think the way 
in which our teachers constructed the course 
work makes us as students learn to tap into our 
problem-solving skills often. It makes such a 
difference to have professors and mentors that 
love what they do, and love to teach.” 

—Cierra Thompson ’21

92.9% 
LICENSURE PASS RATE IN 2019

100%
EMPLOYMENT RATE

HUMAN SERVICES 
CERTIFICATE & SOCIAL 
WORK TRANSFER 
CONCENTRATION 
Students in this program are allowed to design 
courses in such a way that they meet all of the 
requirements of Elms College. Upon completion 
of the 20 month Elms Bachelor of Social Work 
(BSW) degree program located on the BCC 
campus, students are able to obtain their 
BSW. Students who wish to obtain a Master of 
Social Work (MSW) degree are able to enroll 
as advanced standing students in graduate 
programs and obtain their MSW in one year. 
This clear path from BCC to a master’s degree 
holds many benefits for Human Services 
students. They appreciate the flexibility of this 
program which allows them to balance work 
and family responsibilities during the week, and 
then attend school all day on Saturdays. 

Human Services Students at Commencement 2019

BCC students Cierra Thompson ’21 and Jessica Prieto ’22



FINANCIALS
BERKSHIRE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

NON-OPERATING REVENUES (EXPENSES)

Federal grants	 525,994
State appropriations - unrestricted	 16,226,946
Investment income, net	 31,787
Interest expense	 (12,487)	
NET NON-OPERATING 
REVENUES (EXPENSES)	 16,772,240

CHANGE IN NET POSITION 
BEFORE CAPITAL APPROPRIATION	 (173,817)

Capital appropriation	 564,879

CHANGE IN NET POSITION	 391,062

Net Position, Beginning of Year	 44,180,403

NET POSITION, END OF YEAR	 $44,571,465

CHANGES IN NET ASSETS  
FROM OPERATIONS	 (94.894)

NON-OPERATING ACTIVITIES

Rental income	 295,590
Rental costs	  (117,250)
TOTAL NON-OPERATING ACTIVITIES	 178,340

Change in Net Assets	 83,446
Net Assets, Beginning of Year	 10,939,512

NET ASSETS, END OF YEAR	 $11,022,958

BCC FOUNDATION

Student services

Academic support

OPERATING REVENUES REVENUE AND SUPPORT

OPERATING EXPENSES EXPENSES

*Audited Financial Statements • July 1, 2019—June 30, 2020

Other sources

Net student fees

Federal, state, local and
private grants and contracts

Net student fees

Other sources

Other auxiliary operations

Federal, state, local and 
private grants and contracts

Academic support

Student services

Scholarships and fellowships

Operation and 
maintenance of plant

Institutional support

Depreciation and amortization
Auxiliary Operations

Instruction

Investment income, net

Community College support

Management and general

Fundraising costs



DONOR SPOTLIGHT: 
PETER KRASNOW 

“As long as I can remember, my mom, 
Zelma Krasnow, was an artist producing 
oil paintings and pastel portraits for 
decades. She took art lessons at BCC 
since she and my dad lived for 30+ years 
just a mile from the school. Over the 
years, other artists from the community 
would gather together in the basement 
of her home to paint. This coming year, 
BCC will host an art show to feature my 
mom’s oil paintings to help support the 
Zelma & Herbert Krasnow Scholarship Fund.   

I’ve always been impressed, as were 
my parents, that BCC plays such an 
important role in the lives of their 
students and the community. My favorite 
moment at BCC is attending the annual 
Awards Night ceremony to hand out my 
mom and dad’s scholarship to a student 
in need. Before and after the ceremony, 
I’ve had opportunities to chat with each 
recipient to understand their goals and 
aspirations. It has been a personally 
rewarding experience.”

JIMMY PHAN ’20 
FINE ARTS

“This fall, I am transferring to UMass Amherst to study Animation. 
When I created my first animated sequence for my independent 
study at BCC, I was so happy with the result. The process 
can be really fun if you enjoy what you’re doing. It is about 
getting to that end line and seeing each sequence, that you put 
together, finally form a story. It is very satisfying when you get 
to see that end goal. When I joined the Student Government 
Association at BCC, I had nothing better to do and wanted to try 
something new, something that I’ve never done before. Overall, 
the clubs were a very enriching experience for me as well as an 
opportunity to meet people and make friends along the way.” 

Peter Krasnow and wife Christine, with 2019 scholarship recipient, John Philp ’19



THANK YOU, DONORS!
FOUNDERS CIRCLE ● Anonymous (2) ● PRESIDENT’S SOCIETY ● Anonymous (1) ● Richard and Susan Cetti ● Dr. Ellen L. 
Kennedy and Atty. Mark Gold ● Lauren Pellegrino ● James Ruberto ● Arthur Sherman ● Peggy Williams* and Larry Stalvey 
’06 ● BERKSHIRE CIRCLE  ● Anonymous (3) ● Jane and John Angelini ● Julia Bowen and Brad Svrluga ● Dominic M. 
Caparello ’67 ● Dr. Paul Carter & Janet Carter ● Deborah ’76 and Frank Cote ● Lisa Daniels ● Emily Dew ’09 ● Ann 
Dorfman ● Frances Feinerman ● Neil Hourihan ● Adam Klepetar and Carrie Barth ● Eric and Elisabeth Lamoureaux ● 
Phillip Landa and Tracy Sherman ● Barbara and Ed Lane ● Susan and Dave Lombard ● Conrad Liebenow ● Dr. Benjamin 
Liptzin ● Attorney Leonard and Mrs. Barbara McCue ● Mauricio O’Connell ’01 ● Charles and Kathleen Plungis ● Paul and 
Sharon Raverta ● Pamela Roberts ’83 ● Pamela Schilling-Culver ● Tina Sharkey ● Ellen and Leonard Tabs ● Steve and 
Diane Tobin ● Judith Wilkinson ● Michele Williams ● AMBASSADOR  ● Robert Bogomolny and Janice Toran ● Austin ’72 
& Lynda ’00 Brazee ● Karen Carreres Hubbard ● Dr. Cheryl Casper ● Maura Delaney & Cindy Brown ● Eugene A. Dellea ● 
John and Mary Dickson ● Bill and Susan Dunlaevy ● Andrew and Elizabeth Gershoff ● Barbara and Andrew Hochberg ● 
Thomas and Susan Hodgson ● Kaung Htay ● Elizabeth M. Kadar ● Lucy Kennedy ● Bill ’67 and Marilyn Kirby ● Peter 
Krasnow ● Nancy J. McIntire ● William D. Mulholland and Patti Boynton ● John Notarnicola ● Sara J. Nuciforo, M.D. ● 
Bernie A. Pinsonnault ’70 & Dianne Cutillo ● Liz Recko-Morrison ● Richard Rilla ● Alan and Sandi Rubin ● Elizabeth 
Salerno ’69 ● The Zelda and John Schwebel Family Foundation at The Miami Foundation ● Eleanor Tillinghast ● Sarah 
Tyler ●  LEADER  ● Anonymous (5) ● John and Jane Allen ● Dr. Constance Berman ● Hope and Bob Braddick ● Arline 
Breskin ● Reena Bucknell ● Jeffrey and Karen Chapman, Korie Crossman and Katie Milton ● Richard and Cynthia Chrisman 
● Shane Clark ’05 ● C. Jeffrey and Judith Cook ● Lois B. Cooper ● Ellen Croibier and Peter Levine ● Janet Dohoney ● 
Vivian Packard Dorsel ’77 ● Jeffrey Dupuis ’94 ● A. King Francis ● Lisa Glantz ● Hank and Karen Gold ● Barb and Shel 
Goldberg ● Lauren Goodman ● Laurie Gordy ● Sally J. Green ’69 ● Christopher and Mary Jane Guidette ● Kerry Hamilton 
● Martin ’80 and Robyn Huban ● Gordon and Susan Josephson ● Mr. Allen D. Joslin, M.D. and Mrs. Monica N. Joslin PH.D. 
● Patricia A. Kellar ’96 ● Wendy Klepetar ● Peter and Anne Larkin ● Lois A. Lenehan ● William Mannix, Jr. ● Michael 
Margolis ● Tamara and Jason McCandless ● Amy McNally ’84 ● Paul Mercier, Jr. ’77 ● Lorenna Merlini ● Marc Michel ● 
Anne and Dennis Moore ● Suzanne Nash ● Stephen Notarnicola ● Elna Nugent ● John ’80 and Anne O’Brien ● Brenda 
Oppermann ● John Osthoff ● Sharon Perreault ● Donald Pfeifer ● Charles E. Prescott ● Marian Raser ● Jan and Bill Reid ● 
Karen Richards ● Wendy H. Robbins ● Mr. George F. Rufo, Sr. ● Sam Russo ● Mitchell Saviski ● Mark and Betsey Selkowitz 
● Ellen Cooper Shanahan ● Howard and Shirley Shapiro ● Carl and Claudia Shuster ● Dr. Carole Siegel ● Monica Sinclair ● 
Ms. Chelly Sternman and Lance Sterman, MD ● Beth Wallace ’80 ● Megan Whilden ● Christina and Michael Wynn ● 
Robert and Karen Youdelman ● SPONSOR  ● Anonymous (8) ● Richard Abrams ● Annette Canale Allen ’70 ● Tracy L. Allen 
● John and Margaret Anthony ● Bonni Arbuckle ’76 ● Sue & Howard Arkans ● Judge and Mrs. Jeffrey Atlas ● Mr. Frank 
Battista ● Bridget Bilodeau ’93 ● Peter and Valerie Bluhm ● Cara Borelli ● Robert and Nancy Bott ● Jeffry and Marcella 
Bradway ’85 ● Luz Bravo-Gleicher ● Laura Broad ● Toni Buckley ● Jane and Larry Burke ● Deborah Caine ● Helene and 
Don Calman ● Mario L. Caluori ● Thomas P. Carey ● Maryann Carnes ’99 ● Alex Carnevale ● John and Kathleen Case ● 
Alice Caton ● James Cawse and Marietta Rapetti Cawse ● Catheryn Chacon Ortega ’12 ● Claudine M. Chavanne and 
Harry Chavanne ● Adrienne Cheda ’76 ● Stephen Chludzinski ’84 ● Bruce and Joan Cohen ● Ms. Diane Cook ’79 ● 
Andrew and Anne Crider ● Judith Cromwell ● Linda and Jonathan Daube ● Philip and Hilary Deely ● Rachel ’14 ’16 ’18 
and Christopher Deschamps ● Robert and Bonita Desrosiers ● Dorothy DeVoti ’86 ● Herbert and Carol Diamond ● Pamela 
Diederich ● Shannon Doyle ’19 ● Robert Duncan ● Dr. Traci Dundas ● Kari Dupuis ● Stewart and Lynn Edelstein ● Ursula 
Ehret-Dichter ● Elie El Saddik ’86 ● Cheryl Ericson ’04 ● Tad Evans ● Pamela A. Farron ● Richard Felver ● Andy and Karel 
Fisher ● Joanna Fribush ● John & Ann Galt ● Rita Giovanetti andAbdelali Bourzgui ● Keith & Aldonna Girouard ● Adrienne 
Glasgow ● William and Linda Grabel ● Rosemary Graves ● Eric and Phyllis Greenberg ● Richard Greene and Lindsay 
Crampton ● Hope Hagler ● Brian Hailes ’16 ● Mr. and Mrs. Michael Haley ’62 ● Melody Hall ’77 ● Julie and Steven 
Hannum ● Joseph T. and Maureen A. Hennessey ● Geraldine Hurley ● John Hyson ● Michael and Lynn Jacobson ● Mrs. 
Cathern James ● Theresa Johnston ● Sandra Jorling ● Larry and Hulda Jowett ● Mark Kasuba ’80 and Kathleen Flynn-
Kasuba ’07 ● Ken and Carol Kelly ● Nina Keneally ● Lorelei Kiely ● Helen and Sigurd Kimpel ● Noah Kirkman ’15 ● Larry 
Klein ● Thomas and Rosanna Koelle ● Mrs. Roselyn L. Kolodny ● John and Mary Jane Kreiger ● Mr. Jeremy LaCrosse and 
Mrs. Kari L. Daly ● John and Beverly Lambert ● Lanny and Laurie Lambert ● Heather Lane ’92 ● Christopher Laney ● 
Jennifer ’96 and R. Sean Larkin ● Patrick Larkin ’76 ● Tom Leamon ● Michael Lehmann ’88 ● Melissa Letalien ● Mr. John J. 
Lipa ’66 ● Mark Litteken ● Arwen Lowbridge ● Frederic MacDonald-Dennis ● Kendra MacLeod ● Carl MacMillan ’75 ● 
Barbara Mahony ● Adam M. Markland ’07 ● Christine A. Martin ● Rita A. Martin ’00, ’02 ● Tattiya Maruco ● Mary Lou and 
Phil Massery ● The Massimiano Committee ● Annemarie Maston ’14 ● Lisa J. Mattila ● Richard Matturro and Mary Trevor 
Thomas ● James & Helen ’65 McCarthy ● Jeannie McCluskey ● Deborah McMahon ’95 ● Mary R. Mercuri ● Enid 
Michelman ● Andrew Miller ● Estelle Miller ● Judith Monachina ’80 ● Wally Morrison, Jr. ’67 ● Matthew Muller ● Melissa 
’89 and Karl Myers ’86 ● Alex and Judith Nardacci ● Laurie Norton Moffatt ● Atty. Andrea F. Nuciforo, Jr. ● Virginia 
O’Leary and Kirk Swiss ● Paula and Stevan Patterson ● Michael and Patricia Ann Peskoe ● Ms. Ann M. Phillips ’73 ● Susan 
Pinsker ● Kevin Joseph Rahilly ’93 ● Patricia Real ● Judith Reichert ● Christopher ’05 & Tracey Richards ● Donald Rilla ’64 

*Fondly Remembered



Donations received July 1, 2019–June 30, 2020

● Robert W. Ronnow and Margaret Ouellette ● Mary Ross ’95 ● Mr. Richard Ruben and Mrs. Karen Weinacht Rubin ● Dr. 
and Mrs. Jack Rubin ● Jenny Russell ● Marty Salvadore ’66 ● Diane Saunders and Bob Rosen ● John Schaefer, M.D. ● R. 
Joseph Schorge Sr. ● Richard B. Scialabba ’66 ● Heather Seely ● Bernice Shainman ● Harold Shair ● Martin B. Shindler ● 
Cindy Shogry-Raimer ’91 ● Adrienne Silverstein ● Will Singleton ● Paul & Turbi Smilow ● Sally Soluri ● Naomi Spatz ● 
William ’74 and Rose Ann Sturgeon ● Tim and Ana Suffish ● Audrey Sussman & Mitchell Smilowitz ● John P. Szymanski ’90 
● James Therrien ● Audrey Thier ● Nancy Travis ● Kit ’72 and ’79 and Will Turner ’74 ● Nancy Vale ● Mark H. Van Horn, 
Ph.D. ’83 ’86 ● Gregory Van Patten ● Addie VanDeurzen ● Barbara Viniar ● Chester and Madeline Vogel ● Reverend Libby 
Wade ● Barbara and Jesse Waldinger ● Tim and Susan Walls ● Mr. Thomas A. Warner, Sr. ● Alexandra Warshaw ● Win and 
Vanessa Wassenar ● Pamela Weatherbee ● Martin and Ruth Weinstein ● Kenneth Whitestone ’79 ● James C. Whitney ’65 
● Randall and Mara Winn ● Thomas Wojtkowski ● Ruth B. Wolfson ● Frances and Joel Wolk ● Joan Zegras ● FRIEND ● 
Anonymous (9) ● Challis Adams ’14 ● Jean Adelson ● Melissa Aitken ● Tammy Anderson ● Shannon Ashcroft ● Liliana 
Atanacio ’18 ● Bernard Auge, Jr. ’76 ● Mrs. Kim Aylesworth ’02 ’04 ● Judith A. Babcock ● Maya Bahl ● Lynn Barbieri ’87 
’85 ● Johannah Barenski ● Alison Basdekis ● Norah and Bryan Beauregard ● Amanda Belanger ’13 ● Kathryn Bellizzi ● 
Candice Benoit-Peck ● Laura Bentz and Kenneth Kutter ● Mr. and Mrs. Henry R. Biegel, Jr. ’76 ● Terence Bills and Nancy 
Kirkpatrick ● Daniel Bird ● Nan Bookless ● Andrea Borak ● Representative Tricia Farley-Bouvier and Dan Bouvier ● 
Stephanie Bressette ● Rebecca Brien ● Diana D. Brooks ● Bernadette Brusco ● Nancy Burch ’69 ● Hope Burgess ● Sara 
Burke ’91 ● Timothy Burke ● Marsha Burniske ’73 ● Paula Byrdy and Harold Byrdy, MD ● Sharon Carlo ● Erik Ungewitter 
and Erin Carlotto Ungewitter ● Agnes T. Cartier ● Mari Casucci ’90 ● Lindsay Cavanaugh ’15 ● David Chapman ’73 ● 
Jocelyn Chapman ● Joan Chapman-Bartlett ● Robyn Chojnowski ’16 ● Paul Christopher ’78 ’80 ● Jean Clement ● Patricia 
A. Codwise ● Dr. Jose Colmenares ● Ethel Connors ’77 ● Sharon Connors ’99 ● Marguerite Cookson ● Michelle Cuevas ● 
Michelle A. Cutler ● Ceci Del Cid ● Brittany DelGrande ’17 ● Hannah DeLisle-Stall ● Gerard and Mary Demers ● Robin 
Dewkett ● Kellie Dillon ● Carlton Dodge ● Samuel Donkor-Akumfi ’17 ● Peter and Cheryl Dorfman ● Mr. Jeff J. Doscher ● 
Robert Doyle ’74 ● Gerard and Kathleen Dufromont ● Maureen Ava Durley ● Virginia ’87 & Paul Durwin ● Lorena Dus ● 
Henry Duval ● Michael Duval ’08 ● Andrew Dzierga, ’74 ● Natalia Eddy ’00 ● Judith Eddy ● Linda Engle ● Joan Evans ● 
Harry Evans IV ● William M. Farry ● Lauren Farry ● William J. Fenton ● Carlo and Karen Fioretti ● Constance Fioretti ● 
Melody Fisher ● Fern Fleckman ● Jeffrey Gagnon ● Judith Gawron ● Virginia M Giddens ● Robert Gingras ’80 ● Christina 
E. Gingras ’02 ● Sean Grady ’16 ● Len Grande and Sharon Shepard ● Susanne Grant ● Jay R. Green ● Lucy Green and 
Sandy McNay ’73 ● Barbara Greenbaum ● Carolyn Guenther King ● Nicole Hall ’15 ● Howard W. Hamm II ● Edwin Hankin 
● Kellie Harrington ’09 ● Brian Harrison ’78 ● Roberta Hayes ● Joanne L. Heaton ● Ann Heiss ’73 ● Bruce Heyman ’77 ● 
Lois Hill ● Jeffrey ’09 & Tracy Hiltpold ● Ronald and Miriam Hinds ● Mary Hoeltzel ● Kayla Hollins ● Allyson Holmes ● 
Lynn Howard ● Christine D. Hoyt ● Linda M.V. Hunker ’10 ● Elaine Hunter ’85 ● Denise M. Johns ● Christopher Johnson ● 
Janice Thomson ● Louise Kahane-Hurwitz ● Stephen Kahn ● Rhoda and Philip Kaminstein ● Elihu and Mailyn Katzman ● 
Kevin Kennedy ’85 ● Maureen Kennedy ● Jennifer and Matthew Kerwood ● John and Katherine Kidd ● Kimb and Denny 
Kinne ● Diane Kitterman ’06 ● Don Kjelleren ● Wayne Klug ● Barbara Kotelnicki ● James Kraft ● Sally A. Kusek, ’72 ● 
Terry Lampiasi ● Anthony ’78 and Andrea Lancia ● Elizabeth Lapierre ● Barbara LaRocque ● Sharon Leary ’15 ● Janice M. 
LeBeau ● Donald and Janet LeBlanc ● Theresa L. Lefferts ● Shela Levante ● David Levesque ● Jeremy Levesque ● Jack 
Liebenow ’17 ● Jeffrey Lowenstein ● Amy MacDonald ’19 ● Lorraine Mancuso ● Aimee Marshall ● D M Mayer ● Lee 
McClelland, R.N. ’90 ● Felicity McClenachan ● Peg McDonough ● Sheila McKenna ● Philip R. McKnight ● Diane McLain, 
R.N. ’03 ● Christopher McLaren ’13 ● Barbara McMahon ● Karen McNulty ● Joshua Meczywor ’17 ● Rachel Melendez-
Mabee ● Ginny Messina ● Patrick Meunier ’13 ● Jay and Megan Miller ● Ryan Mitchell ● Lori A. Moon ● Dick and Ruth 
Moon ● Nicole and Michael Mooney ● Lori Moore ● Ricardo Morales ● Linda Morelli ’86 ● Marco Moreno ’19 ● Michael 
Mulligan ● Paul and Kathleen Murphy ● Patricia Myers ’69 ● Vance Neff ’75 ● Katherine Ness ● Colin Ovitsky and  
Sopheap Nhim ● Harriet Novet ● Melina Nunes ’19 ● Kelan O’Brien ● Karen O’Donnell ● Daniel D. Olds ● David H. Olds, 
Jr. ’95 ● Katherine O’Neil ● Roberta Orsi ● Amanda Osgood ● Keith and Carol Ottoson ● Andrew Ottoson ● Lucia Panetti 

CATHERYN CHACON ’12
APPOINTED ALUMNI TRUSTEE ON BCC’S BOARD  
OF TRUSTEES AND 40 UNDER FORTY AWARD 
RECIPIENT, 2020

“Serving on the Board of Trustees is a great opportunity for me 
to give back to the college that gave me the tools for who I am 
today. I thought that the perspective that I could add to the 
Board would be very valuable: as an alumna; as a multicultural 
student; as a Hispanic woman; as a younger person. It has been 
an amazing experience since the first meeting.”



and Anita Virgilio ● Charles Park ● Michelle Peets ’14 ● Janie and Larry Pellish ● Jacob Phillips ● John and Mary Philpott 
● Joseph Polidoro ’74 ● Abby Powers ● Elizabeth Puntin ● Leah Radner ● Craig Rand, Sr. ’86 ● Joann Regan-Keller ’11 ● 
Mary and F. Peter Rentz ● Melissa and Frank Richardson ● Kevin Ringie ● Vicki Robare ● Andrea Robare ’99 ● Christine 
Robare ● Carol Robinson ● Ann Solari Robinson, RN, F.N.P  ’71 ● Lanny Rose ’15 ● Haley Rosier ’19 ● Donald and Alice 
Roth ● Marie Rudden ● Karen Ruiz Leon ● Hilary Russell ● Dennis P. Ryan ’71 ● Jackie Sacco ● Herbert Sagendorph IV 
’87 ● Clemente Sajquiy-Ramirez ● Jane and Richard Salata ● Myra Sallett ● Linda Sambel ● Jamie Samowitz ● David and 
Sherry Schilling ● Jessica Schlenoff ● Naomi Schwartz ● Joanna and Joseph Schwartz ● Mike Shepardson ’68 ● Brendan 
Sheran ’04 ● Gary W. Shipp ● Ellen Shurgan ● Richard Simons ● Whitney Smith ● Kenya Smith ’87 ● Craig and Virginia 
Smith ● Marijane Somma ● Peter Sorensen ● Amy Sosne ● Sheriann Stanton ’06 ● Kenneth Stark ● Carol and Bob 
Stegeman ● Francine W. Strauss ● Marc Strout ● Mark Sumy ’86 ● Jonathan Swartz ● Patricia and Michael Swartz ● 
Catherine Symanski ● Thomas J. Taylor ● Deborah Tenczar ● Deborah Thayer ’89 ● Fabienne Theriault ● Joann Tierney 
’90 ● Miguel Tirado ’14 ● Joyce Tirrell ’71 ● Theresa Tooley ’94 ● Susan Tower ● Ann Trabulsi ● Thomas Tyning ● Jennifer 
Valente ’15 ● Richard Van Patten ● Lisken Van Pelt Dus ● Kate VanAlstyne ’19 ● April Varellas ● Craig Vickers ● Stacy 
Wallach ● Kirsten Wanamaker ● Helen Ward ’15 ● Malvina Wasserman ● Thaddeus Welch III ● Rene Wendell, Jr. ’02 ●  
T. Westlake ● Lynn Whitney ’99 ● Jennifer Wilczak ● Kathleen Williams ● Bruce Winn ● Kristin Winsett ● Laurie Mitchell 
’95 ● Shelley Wojtkowski ● Marion Wolf ● Amy Wood ● Rita Yohalem ● Aja Young ’14 ● Rachel Zink-Kavey ’19 ● 
Marlene Zuckerman

THANK YOU TO OUR CORPORATE AND COMMUNITY DONORS
FOUNDERS CIRCLE ● Berkshire Taconic Community Foundation ● Greylock Federal Credit Union ● The Guardian Life 
Insurance Company ● Donald C McGraw Foundation ● PRESIDENT’S SOCIETY ● The Barrington Foundation ● Lenco 
Armored Vehicles ● The Alice Pederson Educational Trust ● BERKSHIRE CIRCLE  ● Berkshire Bank Foundation ● Berkshire 
Gas ● Berkshire Medical Center ● Blum Shapiro ● Cain, Hibbard, & Myers PC ● Casella Waste Systems, Inc. ● Crescent 
Creamery, Inc. ● Direct Supply ● Discover Europe ● Dulye & Co. ● General Dynamics Mission Systems ● Harbour Medical 
Services, Inc. ● Lee Bank ● MCLA ● MountainOne Bank ● PFM Financial Advisors LLC ● Salisbury Bank ● TD Bank, Wealth 
Management ● Williams College ● AMBASSADOR  ● Adams Community Bank ● Austen Riggs Center ● BBE Office 
Interiors ● Berkshire Running Center ● Brazee & Huban, CPAs ● CATA - Community Access to the Arts ● Civitan Club ● 
Country Club of Pittsfield ● David H. Dunlap & Associates ● F.W. Madigan Company, Inc. ● Hillcrest Educational Centers 
● Mill Town Capital ● Network for Good ● Nuciforo Law Group ● Smith Green & Gold, LLP ● Span-America a division 
of Savaria ● St. Luke’s Alumni Association ● The Roche Associates, Inc. ● Triad Advertising ● YourCause, LLC ●  LEADER  
● Aladco ● Berkshire Conservation District ● Berkshire Healthcare Systems ● Francis Investment Consulting Group ● 
Herbert J. Sims & Co, Inc. ● MacFarlane Office Products, Inc. ● October Mountain - St. Germain Investment Management 
● Pittsfield Cooperative Bank ● Pittsfield Pipers, Inc. ● Social Work Consulting and Staffing ● Sondrini Enterprises ● United 
Cerebral Palsy ● Upstreet: a literary magazine ● Villages of the Berkshires ● SPONSOR  ● 49 Main Law ● 89 South Care 
Support, Inc. ● Alarms of Berkshire County ● ALJ Designs ● Apella Capital LLC ● Berkshire Community Action Council, Inc. 
● Berkshire Eye Center ● Berkshire Paint and Sip ● Blue Q ● Canyon Ranch Accounting Office ● David L. Orenstein CPA & 
Associates ● Haddad Motors Of Pittsfield ● Hellman Shearn & Arienti LLP ● Hochberg Law Offices ● Hoffmann Bird Club 
● Hoosic River Watershed Association ● IntegritI3D ● Lombardi, Clairmont & Keegan, CPAs ● Renaissance Investment ● 
Roberts & Associates Realty ● Shear Design, Inc. ● Spirited ● WJ Blue Print ● Yankee Candles ● FRIEND ● Berkshire AHEC 
● Flynn Volkswagen Audi BMW ● Guido’s Fresh Marketplace ● Haven Cafe ● Housatonic Environmental Inc. ● Nejaime’s 
Lenox ● Nonprofit Center of the Berkshires ● RJ Stohr Diamonds and Fine Jewelry ● TRuist ● Ward’s Nursery and Garden 
Center ● William Caligari Interiors ● Zabian’s Jewelers

CORKY KLEINER ’65
SELECTED STUDIES 

“I was extremely well prepared at BCC. The courses were 
stringent and there were no gut courses. We read and wrote 
and discussed constantly. I loved BCC the best out of all the 
places I went to. The professors were very knowledgeable and 
demanding but caring and understanding. They truly prepared 
me for a successful life.”



THANK YOU TO OUR ENDOWED DONORS
Anonymous (6) ● Jane and John Angelini ● Bonni Arbuckle ’76 ● *Norman L. Avnet, MD ● Mr. William E. Bandurski ’73 
● Ms. Hilary J. Bashara ’11 ● Mr. Donald Betters ● Nan Bookless ● Nicholas Boraski ● Ms. Karen Border ● Jeffry and 
Marcella Bradway ’85 ● Mr. and Ms. John W. Bresnahan ’75 ● Gerard Burke ● Jean Bybee ● Judy and Robert Cassarino ● 
Richard and Susan Cetti ● Mr. Ed Clark ● Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Clement ● Ms. Leslie Curley and Mr. Thomas O’Donnell 
● Christine DeGregorio ● Maura Delaney & Cindy Brown ● Eugene A. Dellea ● Mr. Jeff J. Doscher ● Kevin and Susan 
Doscher ● Robert Doyle ’74 ● Ursula Ehret-Dichter ● Sanford Fisher ● Ms. Nancy Fitzpatrick ● Mary Jane and Terry 
Hanlon ● Barbara and Andrew Hochberg ● Margit Hotchkiss ● Neil Hourihan ● Mark & Laurie Humphry ● Lorraine and 
Peter Jahn ● Howard and Nancy Kaufman ● Lorelei Kiely ● Bill ’67 and Marilyn Kirby ● David and Suzanne Klausmeyer ● 
Gary* and Nancy ’71 Lamoureaux ● Phillip Landa and Tracy Sherman ● Marilyn Larkin ● Peter and Anne Larkin ● Michael 
Lehmann ’88 ● Mr. and Mrs. James Lynch, Jr. ● Mr. AJ MacMillan ● Carl MacMillan ’75 ● Mrs. Linda L. Matteodo ’89 ● 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas McCann ● Mr. Matthew J. Merritt, Jr. ● *Ms. Faith Mong, Estate of ● Ms. Susan Mong ● Mr. and 
Mrs. William Muller ● *Estate of Barbara Nichols ● John Nuciforo ’87 ● Oliver Osterwind ’98 ● Mr. Philip Palano ● Teresa 
Palano ● Mr. John Pariseau ● Kathrina Patoka ● Mr. David J. Pedrotti ● Lisa Perrott ● Charles and Kathleen Plungis ● Paul 
and Sharon Raverta ● Richard Rilla ● Ms. Helene C. Robillard ’78 ● Paul and Dorothy Robinson ● Mr. and Mrs. Peter P. 
Roming ● James Ruberto ● Ms. Bogomila Sawicki ● Mark and Betsey Selkowitz ● Peggy Williams and Larry Stalvey ’06 
● *Arthur Stein ● Thomas J. Taylor ● TJ Taylor ● Mr. William Taylor ● Daniel Valenti ’72 ● *Mrs. Virginia Valenti ● Barbara 
Viniar ● Mr. and Mrs. David Walsh ● and Ms. John Walsh ● Regina Walsh Troast ● Mrs. Lynette Warren ● Dr. and Mrs. 
Russell Warren ● Claudia E. Wells ● Anne Lamone White ’94 ● *The Estate of Richard L. Whitehead ● Mr. Thomas C. 
Wojtkowski, Jr. ● Thomas Wojtkowski ● Mary Zanconato ● Dr. Richard Ziter ● Adams Community Bank ● Berkshire Bank 
Foundation ● Berkshire Environmental Action Team ● Berkshire Life, A Guardian Company ● Berkshire Taconic Community 
Foundation ● Country Curtains ● Crane Currency ● Epworth Mission ● Feigenbaum Foundation ● General Dynamics 
Mission Systems ● Greylock Federal Credit Union ● Hillcrest Commons ● Interprint Inc ● Lee Bank ● MountainOne Bank 
● New Moon Masonic Lodge ● Pittsfield Anti-Tuberculosis Association ● Pittsfield Cooperative Bank ● Quality Printing 
Company ● Springside Of Pittsfield ● The Alice Pederson Educational Trust ● The Guardian Life Insurance Company

THANK YOU TO OUR 1960’S SOCIETY
Richard L. Whitehead* ● Beth Wallace ’80 ● Alexander E. Sharpe* ● Mark Rosso ● Charlott Powell* ● Barbara A. Nichols* 
● Faith Mong* ● Daniel Minneci ● Cornelia Hourihan* ● Grace Hampel* ● Jean Doak ● Thomas J. Carpenter* ● Thomas 
Carpenter ’68 ● Rev. Stephen P. Booth ’60

Managing Editors & Writers: Shela Levante and Toni Buckley Photos: Toni Buckley, Jay Miller, Jonah Sykes, and unknown Graphic Design: Cara Borelli

*Fondly Remembered

BCC ORCHARD
During our 60th anniversary year, one of the ways 
we will be celebrating the past while investing in 
BCC’s future is by planting BCC’s first-ever orchard. 
The orchard is one way members of our community 
are creating an enduring legacy, honoring the past, 
giving a memorable graduation gift, or remembering 
a milestone event—all while helping Berkshire 
Community College “grow into the future.” Building 
off of our existing vegetable garden, the orchard and 
garden will serve as an outdoor, open-air classroom 
and will provide an opportunity for students and 
employees to learn about sustainable and healthy living, 
food production and culinary arts. As an outdoor living 
laboratory, the space will provide vegetables, fruits and 
herbs for the campus and will serve as an educational 
site for BCC’s Culinary Arts, Hospitality, Environmental 
Science and Physical Therapy programs. 
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Pittsfield, MA 01201THANK YOU  
FOR 60 YEARS 
OF SUPPORT. 

Thank you to our donors, who made 
these and many more students smile at 
our Virtual Awards Night 2020. 


